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Neil Armstrong

On July 20, 1969, Neil 

Armstrong made history by 

becoming the first man to walk 

on the moon.

On the 50 Year Anniversary of 

Neil Armstrong's historic journey 

to the moon the City of Hampton 

is considering renaming 

Magruder Boulevard to Neil 

Armstrong Parkway in 

connection with Hampton’s 

partnership with the NASA 

Langley Research Center



Hampton Customer Impacts

• Approximately 11 properties in the City of Hampton would be 

impacted by re-naming Magruder Boulevard

• The financial impact to each property owner would be approximately 

$7,500 to change business addresses, identification signs, 

letterhead, websites and other items (1 to 2 year time frame)
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Property Owner Owner’s Responses

Tysinger Real Estate LLC Agreed

Suttle Holding Corporation Agreed

Hampton Roads Sanitation District
Agreed

Magruder Holdings LLC
Agreed

City of Hampton
Agreed

Economic Development Board

(2 Parcels)

Agreed

Hampton University

(2 Parcels)

Agreed

Sarcope Investors LP
Agreed

Virginia Dominion Power Agreed

Impacted Properties Owners’ Input



City of Hampton Impacts

• Fabrication and installation of approximately 25 new roadway signs 

• Street Signs

• Ground Mounted Signs

• Overhead Signs currently named Magruder Boulevard

• Approximate fabrication and installation cost $150,000 dollars
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Virginia Department of Transportation Impacts

• VDOT would be required to fabricate and install 3 overhead 

interstate signs

• VDOT’s estimated cost for fabrication and installation of these 

new signs would be approximately $40,000 to $60,000 dollars

• VDOT would need to close Interstate lanes to replace these 

signs and the VDOT process would take approximately 120 days 

to complete
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Summary

• Consider a Ceremonial Name Change Resolution

• Coordination with VDOT to change Interstate 64 signage

• Design, fabrication and installation of all impacted signs in the City 

of Hampton in 2020 and 2021
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